It would be nice if the wildlife area could be “trained” to be home to the enemies of slugs, snails, aphids and other pests we all hate. Indeed the pond is already home to frogs and toads and the hedges home to blackbirds, thrushes and all sorts of gardeners’ friends, and we can work to encourage these creatures. But quite apart from that, by creating a variety of habitats left largely undisturbed, most of us will be able to enjoy seeing the wild plants and animals that choose to live there for their own sake. 
Some of the other creatures that have already moved in include small fish - possibly gudgeon, newts and water boatmen, in and on the pond. A strip next to the hedge is going to be left to brambles, stinging nettles - feed plant for the caterpillars of several of our brightest butterflies - and whatever other creatures appreciate the shelter provided. In particular, a number of large logs were placed there last year to encourage beetles. The newly planted hedge, which will be kept to about 4-5 ft high, will provide nesting and hiding places for smaller birds and act as a curtain between the area and the allotments. We are hoping to create a wild flower meadow over the remaining area and this will entail mowing the grass and clearing the cuttings once or twice a year in order to reduce the soil quality. This is because our best-loved wild meadow flowers cannot compete with plants that thrive on rich soils.
Our aim is to end up with a diverse wildlife area that requires minimum maintenance. In the meantime we need interested people to:

 1. cut the grass in and around the newly–planted hedge. This will only be necessary until the saplings get a hold and get to about two feet in height. For this job, hand shears are the only suitable tools, because strimmers will invariably strip the bark and kill the saplings, and
2. cut the grass between the wavy path and the hedge. A power mower will do this job if you set the highest possible cut and empty the cuttings bag at frequent intervals – the grass there is getting very long. A mower and petrol can be made available if you contact a Committee member in advance and are prepared to use the mower at your own risk.
These tasks contribute to your annual 4 hours work commitment. Let’s make the wildlife area a place where we can all enjoy Nature in peace and tranquility.

